Detterman, Karel, Env. Health

From: Detterman, Karel, Env. Health

Sent: Wednesday, July 12, 2017 5:46 PM

To: ‘Janice Jacobson'; jennifer.c.sedlachek@exxonmobil.com

Cc: James Chappell; 'lgonzalez@sahahomes.org’; Roe, Dilan, Env. Health; Khatri, Paresh, Env. Health
Subject: Fuel Leak Case No. RO0002922 and Geotracker Global ID T06019782296, Mobil #10-MHG, 160

14th St., Oakland, CA 94612

Hi Janice and Jennifer:

Thank you for your suggestion to meet tomorrow regarding R0O2922 after your meeting with Keith Nowell. Unfortunately, Dilan
has back to back meetings and suggests we schedule a meeting in August upon her return from vacation.

Please choose from this selection of August dates:

Wednesday August 9: one hour meeting anytime between 11AM to 2 PM
Tuesday August 15 1-3PM
Thursday August 17 1-3 PM

| have reviewed the Soil and Groundwater Report dated March 28, 2017 which was prepared in response to Alameda County
Department of Environmental Health’s (ACDEH’s) January 26, 2017 Directive Letter. Thank you for addressing Technical Comment
1 regarding LTCP Media Specific Criteria for Groundwater; however, a cross section requested in Technical Comment 2 regarding
LTCP Media Specific Criteria for Vapor Intrusion to Indoor Air was not submitted.

As requested in January 26, 2017 Directive Letter Technical Comment 2: Please prepare a cross section showing the subsurface
features, the base of the excavation, and historical soil and groundwater data to support the existence of a 10-foot thick
bioattenuation zone. Alternately, if the data does not support the existence of a 10-foot thick bioattenuation zone, please provide
documentation that it meets an alternative LTCP scenario or include a work plan to collect sufficient data to determine that it may
meet one of the other criteria.

Technical Report Request

Please upload the cross section to the ACDEH ftp site (Attention: Karel Detterman), and to the State Water Resources Control
Board’'s Geotracker website, in accordance with the following specified file naming convention and schedule:

e August 8, 2017 — Miscellaneous Report
File to be named: RO2922_MISC_R_yyyy-mm-dd

This report is being requested pursuant to California Health and Safety Code Section 25296.10. 23 CCR Sections 2652 through
2654, and 2721 through 2728 outline the responsibilities of a responsible party in response to an unauthorized release from a
petroleum UST system, and require your compliance with this request.

Thank you,

Karel Detterman, PG

Hazardous Materials Specialist
Alameda County Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway

Alameda, CA 94502

Direct: 510.567.6708

Fax: 510.337.9335

Email: karel.detterman@acgov.org

PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at:



